Minutes of the Ellerton & Aughton Parish Council meeting held remotely on Tuesday 28 July 2020
Present: Juli Hogg (Chairman), Andy Hunter, Iain Menneer, Kevin O’Neill, Glynn Perkins, Kevin Treacher, Tony Wake

Guest: Ward Councillor Victoria Aitken
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234

Website address www.ellertonandaughtonpc.co.uk
Public session, no business
Parish Council two vacancies, the Parish Council has been given permission to co-opt to fill these vacancies and 3 people have come forward seeking co-option, being Dax Godderidge, Kevin O’Neill and Kevin Treacher. Each of the applicants sent in a letter of introduction including information of what they could bring to the role. The existing 5 Parish Councillors then discussed the applicants and voted to co-opt Kevin O’Neill and Kevin Treacher. Chairman thanked Dax Godderidge for his interest and stated that he would be advised of any future vacancies
Clerk advised that he would deliver Declaration of Office plus Register of Interest forms for signature and return plus the ‘welcome’ pack’ for new Parish Councillors

24/20 Minutes of the last meeting dated 26/5/2020, these were approved and will be signed at a future date
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Glynn Perkins pecuniary interest in 20/02229/TPO
25/20 Matters arising
· Alms houses in Ellerton, Glynn Perkins reported that after a £14,000 refurbishment the bungalow was now let, local trades people and suppliers were used in the refurbishment. Michael Wood had resigned as a Trustee of the Almshouses after many years of service which was appreciated. Glynn stated that registration of the land and properties involved in the Almshouses needed to be registered formally and that this was a good time to do the same thing for the Parish Council owned land. Iain Menneer commented that this was also a good time to prepare a financial plan for the Almshouses going forward and to consult with the village to ask what should happen to any surplus funds
· Pond-side willow work, now completed, thanks were expressed to Kevin O’Neill
· Status of pond, condition of water and grass cutting. Kevin O’Neill reported that the water condition had improved despite an input of phosphate from the Yorkshire Water overflow. This was being looked at and discussion with an adjacent landowner will decide how else the overflow might be managed. The status of the pond is unclear and Kevin is researching this with support from ERYC, Tony Wake commented that it is owned by the Parish Council as it was a watering hole for horses in the past, this ownership needs to be legally confirmed. Kevin has found out that the land surrounding the pond is not highways land and therefore logs can be re-sited to prevent overrunning the land, all agreed with this. The triangle adjacent to the pond is highways land, grass cutting of the pond side areas were being managed between volunteers and EYC although timings were not working properly yet. Kevin O’Neill was congratulated for his work on the pond
· Riverside footpath, Clerk reported that following the public meeting with Natural England last year the Parish Council has made an application to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council for the riverside path to be included on the definitive map, this would make it a Public Right of Way. ERYC has a big backlog of such applications and Victoria Aitken reported that she had checked with the officer concerned and it is on the list for examination. The Parish Council has been advised that the Carstairs Trust has objected to the inclusion on the definitive map and it was assumed that this would slow down the process.
· Aughton Church and Castle, a company has offered to attend a public meeting in the future to discuss heritage
· Yorkshire Water pressure problems, Glynn Perkins has spoken to Yorkshire Water and investigation has found a damaged valve, since the repair water pressure has been back to normal standards
· Pot holes issues, Glynn Perkins has reported the problems in Ellerton with supporting pictures, ERYC has reported that the repairs carried out were adequate, this is disputed by the Parish Council and Victoria Aitken offered to meet on site to look at the problems
(Tony Wake left the meeting)
26/20 Planning applications
20/02229/TPO, Ellerton No 2 – 1981 (Ref 12) T43 – Remove 1 no. Ash tree due to tree outgrowing its location and is shedding branches onto property and neighbouring driveway at Tree Tops, Main Street Ellerton for Mr Glynn Perkins, supported. (Glynn Perkins having declared an interest left the meeting during discussions)
20/01764/PLF Erection of detached garden room to side (Revised scheme of planning approval 19/04285/PLF) at Canongate Main Street Ellerton for Mr Swift, this was considered between meetings without comment
27/20 Planning decisions as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council, nil
28/20 Accounts Balances Current £4,638.65 Saver £105.34 
Cheques confirmed £107.04 SJ Young Clerks salary June, £570.00 Ashwood Tree Surgery Services for willow tree works (paid from a grant), £67.40 HM R&C tax on salary Q1
Cheques approved £110.44 S Young Clerks salary/expenses July, £500.00 S Duffin grass cutting at Ellerton/Aughton Churchyards, £60.24 Autela Payroll Services for Q1
29/20 Reports
· Iain Menneer reported that the PC has not yet had an answer about when spraying will be carried out in the parish by ERYC, Clerk to follow up, Iain also reported that the issue of flooding on Aughton corner was still apparent and the promised work has not been carried out

· Glynn Perkins reported that he had heard that the filters had been removed from the digester at the west end of the village, Glynn also reported that a meeting should be arranged with the owners of the Methodist Chapel

· Kevin Treacher reported that the doggie bag bins were constantly empty and this was giving dog owners an excuse for not picking up, Chairman said she would fill them
· Glynn Perkins reported that perhaps some verges in the parish should not be cut until July thus allowing a wildflower verge to be established. Victoria Aitken commented that this was a double-edged sword because for every person who wanted this there was another who did not. It was agreed that careful management was needed to establish a wildflower area and perhaps now is not the time

Parish Councillors discussed at great length the announcement that the Village Hall had applied for an alcohol licence. There was much reported concern from Ellerton residents and particularly neighbours who had not been consulted. The licensee of the Boot and Shoe asked for a letter to be read out which said that he was aware that some people are attacking the pub and other people were being misled about why the Village Hall had applied for the licence. Glynn Perkins reported that the Village Hall meeting had been told that it was being applied for as an administrative reason and a cost saving versus applying for single licences
Concern was expressed about the implied status of the Village Hall versus the Parish Council, Clerk reported that the PC was the custodian trustee and had no management role. Clerk to copy the document to Parish Councillors

There was concern that the licence application mentioned music until 2.30am

It was appreciated that there was a high level of emotion about the issue and a lack of knowledge in the village about the plans. The PC stated that the Village Hall and the Boot and Shoe were both important parish assets that needed to co-exist. Iain Menneer and Glynn Perkins are the two PC representatives on the Village Hall Committee and they offered to seek further information and report back. It was stated again that the PC has no input at all to the management of the Village Hall
Chairman commented that social media was inflaming the issue and suggested that Parish Councillors should not comment in this way
30/20 Correspondence, nil
The meeting closed at 10.10pm

The next meeting of Ellerton & Aughton Parish Council is planned to be held at 8.00pm on Tuesday 29 September 2020 in Ellerton Village Hall or by remote means if this is not possible
